Ashmole Primary School Ashmole Street London SW8 1NT 0207 735 2419

w.ashmoleprimaryschool.org.uk

Ashmole Newsletter



SUMMER 2015-ISSUE 10

THURSDAY 11TH JUNE 2015

### Attendance

22/05/15 - 11/06/15

- 96.8%

Y1 - 98.0%

Y2 - 96.9%

Y3 - 97.0%

Y4 - 92.3%

Y5 - 84.3%

Y6 - 95.5%

### **Scooter Training**



Walking, scooting or riding a bike to school is a great way for pupils to stay healthy. Pupils in years 2 and 3 were able to take part in a scooter safety training programme last week. Children practised scooting around obstacles in the playground before taking to the pavements in our local area. They learnt about being aware of other users of the pavements including people with pushchairs or people

who may have mobility difficulties. As is becoming a regular part of visitors coming to Ashmole, the feedback about the pupils' behaviour and attitude was incredibly positive.

### Star of the Week 05/06/15

05/06/1

N - Noa

R - Shiori

Y1 - Santavalent

Y2 - Dominique

Y3 - Adam

Y4 - Mohamed

Y5 - Joshua

Y6 - Daniel

### **Summer Fair**



The Ashmole Summer Fair is being held on Friday 26th June, after school. Please look out for more information next week about how you can help to raise money at this event. Thank you to families that have agreed to have estate agent boards outside their homes to advertise the fair.

### **Sports Day Tomorrow!**

Children in Years 1 to 6 should come to school in their house team coloured PE kits tomorrow for sports day. We will be having sprint races in Kennington Park from 1:00pm when parents are welcome to join us.



# Oval Learning Cluster Athletics Tournament



Well done to Ashmole pupils from years 4, 5 and 6 who represented the school at the Oval Learning Cluster Athletics event held at Tooting Arena Athletics Track this week. The

team were delighted to finish in first place for a number of events throughout the day and several of our children returned



to school with medals and certificates. The team amassed enough points to finish in second place overall out of the nine schools taking place. More information about the event and our other sporting successes this year will feature in the Ashmole Argus at the end of term.

## **House Points**

11/06/15

5 - 16,886

R - 17,914

E - 17,744

A - 18,148

### Term dates 2014-15

Start

Summer half term break: Monday 25 May Friday 29 May Summer term 2: Monday 1 June Tuesday 21 July\*\*

SCHOOL CLOSED Wednesday 22 & Thursday 23 July (staff INSET);

#### Term dates 2015-16

Start **Finish** 

Finish

Friday 23 October \* Autumn term 1: Wednesday 2 September Autumn term 2: Monday 2 November Friday 18 December\*\* Christmas break: Monday 21 December Friday 1 January Spring term 1: Monday 4 January Friday 12 February \*

> \* End of half term = usual finish time of 3.30pm with EDC for those registered \*\* End of full term = finish time of 2.00pm with NO EDC

### 2 Week Planner

(items in blue open to parents/carers)

Mon 15/06	Tue 16/06	Wed 17/06	Thu 18/06	Fri 19/06
Mural project all week Year 1 phonics screening this week Year 4 to CLC (pm) Book Fair 8.45-9.00 & 3.15-3.45	Year 6 violin exams (1.15-5.00pm)	Safeguarding work- shops for Yr 5 & 6		Year 6 to National Portrait Gallery  Year 5&6 cake sale 3.30-4.00 (parents setting up from 3.00)
Mon 22/06	Tue 23/06	Wed 24/06	Thu 25/06	Fri 26/06
Year 6 mosaic project all week	Talent Show 2.00pm	15 x Yr 6 to Into University	Other 15 x Yr 6 to Into University	Volunteers setting up for Summer Fair 1.30 Summer Fair 3.30-6.00

### Lambeth Youth Symphony Orchestra



Lambeth Music Service are organising a new symphony orchestra course which is being hosted over the summer holidays. This is aimed at children currently

in years 4, 5 and 6 who are at the minimum of Grade 3 level. If you would like more information or would like to apply please visit the LMS website www.lambethmusic.co.uk and click 'events' and then 'holiday courses'.

Please speak to your child's violin tutor if VOU are unsure whether your child is Lambeth currently able to perform at Grade 3 standard.



### Community Art project



Next week pupils working will be alongside artists from 'Positive Arts' to paint a mural at the Hanover

Gardens entrance to the playground. Pupils have been working in class to create observational sketches of mini beasts and plants common to the British Isles and their work will be used to create a lasting piece of community art which will enhance our environment. Thank you to Meriel (mother of Harris in Year 2), for coming to talk to pupils in an assembly on Tuesday 2nd June about the project, which is being funded in part by the money raised by the Ashmole PSA. Meriel explained about the history of murals as a form of art and the impact of community art projects.